



333 Knox Marsh Road Madbury NH V: 603.862.3951 M: 603.534.7979 woodlands@unh.edu

11/26/2018

A little over a year ago local officials asked us to address safety issues related to this recreational access. After a series of meetings with NH DOT it was realized that the problems related to the speed of the highway and location of this parking area could not be addressed by reconfiguring the parking lot.

The Town of Madbury has graciously agreed to partner with us to make their parking access, as shown on maps, the main access to Kingman Farm.

11/26/2018

Please note that this recreational access (kiosk at Kingman Farm on Rt 155.) will be closed to the public as of January 1st. Alternate access to Kingman Farm can be found off of Town Hall Road in Madbury as shown on maps.

Please call, text or email me with questions or comments, Steve, 603-534-7979, or woodlands@unh.edu